
GENERAL AGREEMENT ON
TARIFFS AND TRADE

Textiles Surveillance Body

RESTRICTED
COM.TEX/SB/496
7 December 1979

Special Distribution

Original: English

ARRANGEMENT REGARDING INTERNATIONAL TRADE IN TEXTILES

Notification under Article 4:4

Amendment to the Agreement between the United States
and Thailand

The Textiles Surveillance Body has received a notification from the
United States of a further amendment to its bilateral agreement with Thailand,
concluded under Article 4 of the Arrangement.-

The TSB, pursuant to its procedure regarding bilateral agreements notified
under Article 4 , has examined the relevant documentation and is circulating
the text of the notification to the participating countries.

¹/For details of the original agreement and previous amendments, see
COM.TEX/SB/411, 412 end 473.

²/See COM.TEX/SB/35, Annex B.
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21 August 1979

Dear Khun Danai,

I refer to the agreement between cur two Governments relating to trade
in cotton, wool and man-made fibre textiles done in Bangkok on 4 October 1978,
as amended. I propose that Annex C of the Agreement be amended to change
the designated consultation level for Category 320, other fabrics not
elsewhere specified from 8,000,000 to 10,500,000 square yards equivalent
for the 1979 Agreement year. If this proposal is acceptable to your
Government, this letter and your letter of confirmation will serve to
modify our Agreement accorcingly.

Sincerely yours,

Karen B. Stewart
Second Secretary of Embassy

Khun Danai Tulalamba,
Deputy Director-General,
Department of Foreign Trade,
Ministry of Commerce,
Bangkok.
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25 September 1979

Dear Mr. Stewart,

Referring to your letter of 21 August 1979, regarding the Bilateral
Textile Agreement which reads as follows:

"I refer to the agreement between our two Governments relating
to trade in cotton, wool and man-made fibre textiles done in Bangkok on
4 October 1978, as amended. I propose that Annex C of the Agreement
be amended to change the designated consultation level for Category 320,
other fabrics not elsewhere specified from 8,000,000 to 10,500,000 square
yards equivalent for the 1979 Agreement year. If this proposal is
acceptable to your Governnent, this letter and your letter of confirma-
tion will serve to modify our Agreement accordingly."

It is my pleasure to confirm that the foregoing is acceptable.

Yours sincerely,

(signed) Khun Danai Tulalamba
Deputy Director-General

Mr. Karen B. Stewart,
Second Secretary of Embassy,
Embassy of the United States of America,
Bangkok.


